
 

 

Town of Sanbornton ~ Recreation Commission~ Meeting Minutes 

September 15, 2010, 2010 ~ 7:00 p.m. ~ Town Park  

 

Members: Corey Robinson, Chairman, Marc Cray, Heather Goodwin, Joel Smith, Tracy Wood, Andrew Livernois, Selectmen 
Representative and Juliana Lonergan, Coordinator. 
 
Present: Robinson, Wood, Goodwin, Cray and Lonergan   
 
Eagle Scout Update: Mrs. Stock representing her son Christian Stock came to the Commission to give an update that the back dugouts 
were almost complete with only the back metal roofing on the dugouts to be completed.  The Commission has received many 
compliments on the work that Christian has done. Mrs. Stock requested that the boy scouts use the Town Park as a weekly meeting 
space for the troop. Stock noted that the park offers many advantages for the troop. The outdoor area can be used for a wide variety 
of badge requirements. Motion:  A motion was made by Mr. Cray and seconded by Mrs. Wood to allow the Boy Scout troop to meet 
at the Town Park on a weekly basis.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous.  Mrs. Stock inquired if they would be able to have a small fire 
occasionally to fulfill badge requirements. The Commission asked Lonergan to contact the Fire Chief and to ask the BOS for their 
approval.  
 
Meeting minutes from August 10

th
 were read. Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mr. Cray to accept the 

meeting minutes with minor modifications.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous 
 
Financials sheets were reviewed from the 2009-2010 fiscal year. Lonergan noted that the end of the year financials show that the 
recreation budget was over three thousand, six hundred and sixteen dollars. Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Goodwin and 
seconded by Mr. Cray to repay the town the three thousand, six hundred and sixteen dollars for the overage spent on the 2010-2011 
approved budget.  Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous. The Commission discussed that it wants to be fiscally responsible. 
 
Mini Golf Invitational: Lonergan updated that another $200.00 donation was received from a Tilton resident towards the playground 
project. The new total raised is $2130.00, bringing the total in the playground fund to $7, 4630.00. Lonergan will compose an editorial 
and send to local newspapers. Lonergan will also, send thank you’s to those who donated to this year’s fundraiser.  
 
Soccer: The program has the following registered: Kindergarten: 18, 1

st
: 14, 2

nd
: 10, 3

rd
: 15, 4

th
: 20, 5

th
: 14, 6

th
: 8 so far. New uniforms 

are on order and should be in by Friday, September 24
th

.   Motion:  A motion was made by Mrs. Wood and seconded by Mr. Cray to 
buy new soccer uniforms in the amount of $931.23 from Challenger Teamwear.   Vote: Affirmative – Unanimous Lonergan noted that 
the cost of the new uniforms was offset by a higher registration fee charged.  
 
B&A: Lonergan updated that a new employee was hired for the position at the B&A program.  Goodwin would like the Commission to 
explore the possibility of offering an extended childcare program for those children in half day kindergarten.  
  
Next months meeting is Tuesday, October 12

th
 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Park.  

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 
  
Respectfully Submitted: 
  
 
Juliana E. Lonergan, Coordinator 
  
These minutes are subject to review and approval of the Recreation Commission. 


